Item No 6(a)

COUNCIL MEETING, 15th February 2012
CABINET, 9th January 2012 

123
BUILDING ENVIRONMENTAL STANDARDS

Councillor Collins, Cabinet Member with responsibility for Economy and Environment, presented a written report of the Director, Economy and Environment seeking consideration to the adoption of a proposed new policy for Calderdale Council construction, refurbishment and building maintenance projects, which would set targets to achieve high environmental standards on all projects. The purpose of the proposed Building Environmental Standards (BES) was to reduce the environmental impacts of new and existing Council buildings in relation to four broad issues:  

· mitigating climate change by reducing greenhouse gas emissions; 

· adapting to the effects of inevitable climate change; 

· sustainable and efficient use of resources;

· local land, air and water pollution;

Appended to the report was “The Environmental Design and Construction Guide” which provided more information about the above issues. The report provided background information on the purpose of the proposed BES, set out the options considered, consultation undertaken and the financial implications involved.  

* RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that: 

(a) the Building Environmental Standards (BES) be adopted as Council policy to come into effect on 1st April 2012; and 

(b) delegated authority be granted to the Director, Economy and Environment, in consultation with the Cabinet Member for Economy and Environment, to approve a reduction in “The Building Research Establishments Environmental Assessment Method”(BREEAM) rating target, in the event of a project being unable to achieve its target BREEAM rating.  

